“This is the day which the Lord hath made; we will rejoice and be glad in it.”

Psalm 118:24

Morning Service




Evening Service 
9:30 am – Rev. Maatman




5:00 pm – Prof. Gritters
Scripture: I Corinthians 12



Scripture: Acts 20:17-38
Text: Heidelberg Catechism, L.D. 21, Q/A 55

Text: Acts 20:24
THE COMMUNION OF THE SAINTS


THE (SUFFERING) MINISTER’S 

STEADFAST CONFESSION
I. In Unity





I. The Minister’s Work
II. In Diversity





II. The Minister’s Confession

III. For Our Mutual Good




III. The Minister’s Joy
Psalters: 349, 66, 27, 371




Psalters: 311, 332, 48, 241
	
	Today
	Next Week

	Offering
	AM
	General Fund, Evangelism
	General Fund, Building Fund

	
	PM
	Benevolence, PR Special Education
	Benevolence, Adams Preschool

	Nursery
	AM
	Miriam K., Alycia P., Chloe P. 

Adalyn VDB.
	Lisa K., Stephanie MK., Marissa P. Elaina F.

	
	PM
	Hannah K., Leah K., Ella P.
	Deanna L., Annie O., Lauren R.

	Ushers
	
	Jason Jabaay & John Kalsbeek
	Tim & Garrett Hoving

	Transportation
	
	Luke Kamps
	Andrew Koerner


Meditation: “This evening he [Martin Luther] was very joyful. His conversation, his singing, and his thoughts were about the incarnation of Christ, our Savior. Amid his sighs he said, ‘Ah, what wretched people we are! To think that we are so cold and slothful in our attitude toward this great joy which, after all, happened for us, this great benefaction which is far, far superior to all other works of creation! And yet how hard it is for us to believe, though the good news was preached and sung for us by angels, who are heavenly theologians and have rejoiced in our behalf! Their song is the most glorious. It contains the whole Christian faith. For the gloria in excelsis [glory in the highest] is supreme worship’” (Table Talk of Martin Luther, no. 4201).
CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
-We welcome Prof. Gritters to our pulpit this evening. 

-Sunday School Christmas Program – Our annual Sunday School Christmas Program will be held today after the morning service. Please join us in watching our children thank God for the wonderful gift of His Son. 

-Plan on staying for a short Christmas song service after the evening worship today.

-The congregation is called to worship on December 25, 9:30 AM, to celebrate the birth of our Savior. Offering: CCHS Nursery: Kathi Holstege & Gail Kuiper; Ushers: Matt Velthouse & Connor Snippe; Transportation: Jim Koerner. “For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given: and the government shall be upon his shoulder: and his name shall be called Wonderful, Counsellor, The mighty God, The everlasting Father, the Prince of Peace” (Isaiah 9:6).
-Council - The new office bearers will be installed Jan. 5. The 2020 collection schedule was approved. The Evangelism Committee continues to be very active. The Long Range Planning Committee has been very busy. They are investigating several potential building sites and they have found a house to consider for a parsonage.

-Consistory - Approved the request of Emily Brands (nee Kuiper) to transfer her membership to Hudsonville PRC. The Consistory also approved the request of Dave and Bernadette Orzechowski to transfer their membership to First PRC. We wish Emily & Justin Brands and Dave & Bernadette Orzechowski God's blessing in their new church homes. Delegates to Classis East (Jan. 8) are Rev. Maatman and Jim Koerner with Bill Pipe as alternate.

-Transportation – For those of you who pick up Audrey and Vivian, please plan on picking up Zelma as well.
-The congregation extends birthday greets to Pauline Breen, as she will celebrate, the Lord willing, her 93rd birthday on Dec. 27.

-Directory Update: Tim and Lois Pipe, 1267 White Pine Dr, Grand Rapids MI, 49534. 
~Societies and Committees~
- Young Peoples: The Young people will not be meeting today, due to the Sunday School Christmas program. The next meeting will be Jan. 5, and we will be studying Judges 8 and 9. Refreshments: Ella Pipe and Lauren Riemersma. We will meet briefly on December 29 after the morning worship service for a business meeting.
- Young Adults: We will meet next on January 5.
- Jr. Adults: We will meet next on January 8, after the holiday break. We will discuss II Sam. 14, with Jed Pipe leading.
- Women’s Bible Study: We will meet on 1/7 at 10 AM at the home of Lisa Langerak to study Chapter 5 on Rebekah. 
~Catechism~
-Catechism classes will recess on December 23 and December 30 for Christmas break. Classes will resume January 6.
DENOMINATIONAL ANNOUCEMENTS
- Kalamazoo PRC has called Rev. Guichelaar (Randolph) to be their next pastor.
- Immanuel PRC has called Rev. Bleyenberg (Providence) to be their next pastor. 

- Cornerstone PRC has formed a trio of Revs. Engelsma (Doon), Eriks (Hudsonville) and R. Kleyn (Covenant of Grace). 

- Unity PRC has called Rev. VanOverloop (Grace to be their next pastor.)
REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS
- The Voices of Victory’s annual concert on Dec. 31 will be held from 8-11 PM at First Reformed Church in Grandville (3060 Wilson Ave SW, Grandville 49418). As in past years, you are welcome to come and go whenever you would like throughout the event. The Voices of Victory will be joined by the Sacred Harmonies quartet and Bryan Westra, piano. Admission is free, coffee and cookies will be served, and the free will offering will go to Georgetown Harmony Homes. End your old year, and begin your new year in praise to God!

-MASS CHOIR: Rehearsals for mass choir participants will be held at Faith PRC on Sunday afternoons at 2:15 PM. Rehearsals will begin Sunday, January 5, and will continue each Sunday afternoon until the concert dates, D.V. Concert dates are Sunday, February 16 at First Byron CRC and Sunday, February 23 at Fair Haven Church.

-Prof. Dykstra’s Monday Night Bible class will not meet Dec. 23 and 30. The next meeting will be January 6, D.V.

-The Reformed Doctrines Class will not meet this week because of Christmas. The next class will be held the second Wednesday of January—January 8, 2020—God willing.  

-The interim class in the seminary this year will be “The Schism of 1953” taught by Prof. Dykstra. It will meet January 6-10 and 13-15 from 9:00-11:30AM. Auditors are welcome. If you would like to attend, please call Sharon at the seminary (531-1490) between 7AM and 3PM before January 6.

-The Reformed Witness Hour Committee thanks you, friends and donors, for your prayers and financial support during 2019.  As you plan for your year-end giving, we ask that you prayerfully consider helping with one of these current costs: broadcasting on WYLL in the Chicago area, or expanding our Internet outreach through our website (reformed witnesshour.org) and SermonAudio.  Thank you for your continued support of this ministry.
SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS
-Special Education Deficit Drive: The PRSE fall deficit drive is still under way. This year we have raised 31% of our $310,000 school year goal. As we approach the end of the year, please prayerfully consider Protestant Reformed Special Education in your year-end giving, as your gifts assist not only Special Education but also the Resource/Discovery Center education in our Protestant Reformed schools. If you would like further info send request to info@prspecialeducation.org.

-The Sioux Falls Protestant Reformed Christian School is seeking applicants for both an administrator and teacher position(s) for the 2020-2021 school year.  The board is willing to work together in curriculum development.  Interested applicants can contact Brian Brummel, (assoc

 HYPERLINK "mailto:predusf@gmail.com" \t "_blank" predusf@gmail.com or 605-370-2317).

-Adams Christian School (Wyoming, MI) will be hiring two full-time teachers for the 2020-2021 school year.  The specific grade levels havn’t been determined yet, but all interested applicants should contact the school administrator, Rick Mingerink: (616) 531-0748 or rmingerink@adamschristianschool.org. 

- Heritage Christian School (Hudsonville, MI) is accepting applicants for 2 teaching positions.  One is full time in junior high and the other is a part time director of instrumental music.  PR members who are interested should contact Administrator Brian Kuiper (bkuiper@hchr.org, 616-350-1830) or Education Committee Chairman Matt VanOverloop (mvo197310@gmail.com, 616-437-8554) by January 6, 2020.  
-Trinity Christian High School of Hull, IA is seeking teacher applicants from members of the Protestant Reformed churches. We are particularly looking to fill a science and Spanish position. Interested persons should contact the administrator, Mr. Jim Regnerus, jregnerus@trinitychs.org or 712-470-0424, or the education committee chairman, Mr. Craig Hoksbergen, crghoks@outlook.com or 712-441-6139.
